PTO Board Meeting Minutes 7/19/21 
· Present were Matt Hawkins, Chamekia Spencer, Aaisha, Rogers, Candace Holloway, Terri Lockwood, and Anika Baker
 
· SPIRIT WEAR 
· We are currently on track to get our online spirit wear store up and running on August 1st. The last thing we need is a price list from Jason so we can set prices for our merchandise. Aaisha will follow up with Jason in hopes of getting that list before next week
· Ms. Baker is about 95% finished getting the staff shirt sizes. That should be finished and to Aaisha soon
· The board decided on 3 shirts to purchase and sell at BTS events:
1. The long sleeve baseball style white and navy shirt with the “LC” logo. (Aaisha will have Jason change the “LCE” to “LC” on all merch)
2. Short sleeve dark pink shirt with the mustang pride logo
3. Short sleeve blue tie-dye shirt with It’s a Mustang Thing logo
· FALL FUNDRAISER
· The board was given 2 “timeline” option by Palmetto.
· Ultimately, the board voted to begin the fundraiser 9/20, end it 10/4 and have the items available for pick up 10/26
· Matt will get in touch with Kirk for next steps
· BACK TO SCHOOL
· We finalized the BBQ option for BTS lunch for teachers on 8/19. We discussed the need for a vegetarian option.
· The board decided to go with the stock BBQ chicken option through Total Catering with the side being pasta salad (veg friendly)
· Aaisha will price that option out and that will tell us how much is left in our $800 budget for drinks and/or dessert
· Matt is also getting in touch with the Brain Freeze shaved ice vendor to see if she is available that day as an alternate dessert option
· KINDERGARTEN ROUND UP
· Ms. Baker announced the need to change the kindergarten round up date to 8/31/21. 
· DONATION DRIVE UPDATE
· More donations have come in. Aaisha has been checking the bins and washing the clothes. 
· Candace will clarify on the FB page that we will NOT be accepting donations of underwear, socks, and in most cases, shoes.
· Aaisha brought up the need to have a starter kit of socks and underwear in the closet at the beginning of the year. Matt volunteered to purchase some to get the closet started.
· OPEN HOUSES
· The open house update was put on hold. Ms. Baker announced that the principals have a meeting this Thursday to discuss the upcoming school year and how covid might affect things. We will revisit this update on Monday.
· FILL THE FRIDGE DRIVE
· We discussed doing a fill the fridge drive to make sure that teachers had access to drinks/snacks especially during the crucial first week of school
· We decided to put together a list of food/beverage items that people could bring and donate at the first PTO meeting of the year on August 12th.
· All members brainstormed ideas on the BAND app and Candace will put that post up on the FB page
· If additional items are needed after the initial donation date, we decided to ask parents to do a drop off at the drive thru line at school
· ICE CREAM SOCIAL/MOVIE NIGHT
· We first discussed how the ice cream social has worked in the past. Typically, the social is held in the cafeteria and the PTO meeting is held during the social. This has led to decreased participation in the PTO meetings and an inability to effectively communicate ideas.
· We decided that we would see if Mrs. Beam would be willing to donate her time to create a craft for the kids to work on that evening in one space, while parents met with the PTO in another space. We would need 1 additional parent volunteer to chaperone the children. We will offer freeze pops instead of ice cream as a treat for the kids
· We then discussed the BTS movie night on 9/17/21. Matt will provide the projector and screen. Movie will have to begin around 9:30 PM. We decided to make the event start around 7-7:30 PM. We will have a PTO table set up, games/cornhole, speakers with music playing for the kids to dance to, and possibly face painting. 
· We will use this as a give back event. The board will provide pop corn and possibly drinks for free. 
· Matt has contacted Jack’s Treat Truck for 9/17. Candace will also reach out to a few other food trucks so we can try to have 1 or more available for people to utilize that night
· FINANCIALS
· Matt and Chamekia are officially on the PTO account and have access to debit cards to make PTO purchases
· We also received the end of year financial report from the prior board. Matt will get that emailed out so that we can discuss a proposed budget for the upcoming year
· NEXT MEETING
· Next board meeting was scheduled for Monday July 26, 2021 at 6 PM. Ms. Lockwood will set up the Zoom meeting again.
· We will dedicate the majority of the meeting to the proposed budget. Please be prepared to discuss any line items you think may need adjusted so that we can create a proposed budget
